
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TOWN OF SHERBURNE 

TOWN BOARD 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Town Board of the Town of Sherburne will conduct a 

PUBLIC HEARING on the 8th day of November, 2023, at 8:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter at the 

Town Office, Town of Sherburne, 1 Canal Street, Sherburne, New York, at which time all parties 

in interest and citizens shall have an opportunity to be heard as to whether the Town Board of the 

Town of Sherburne shall purchase an approximately 2 acre portion of 108 N Main Street and a 

3.24 acre parcel at 120 N Main Street, for the purpose of constructing a new Town Highway 

Department salt shed.  

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the Town Board has noted its intent to be Lead Agency 

for this action and has determined that the purchase of the land is an Unlisted action pursuant to 

Article 8 of the Environmental Conservation Law, Part 617 NYCRR (commonly known as 

“SEQR”) and the Town Board reserves its obligation to make a Determination of Significance 

until after the conclusion of the Public Hearing.  

Dated: October 23, 2023  

 

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD OF  

THE TOWN OF SHERBURNE  

 

KATHY McDANIEL, TOWN CLERK 


